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DITCHLING

FOG OIL #1

INSECTICIDE

READY TO USE IN THERMAL FOGGERS

CONTAINS PROPOXUR

GUARANTEE:

PROPOXUR....................... 1%

COMMERCIAL

DANGER    POISON

FOR CONTROL OF ADULT MOSQUITOES AND BLACKFLIES, AROUND 
RACETRACKS, GOLF-COURSES, AMUSEMENT PARKS, CAMP AREAS, RESORTS, 
MOTELS, OUTDOOR THEATRES, ROADSIDE STANDS, FARMS, WAREHOUSES.

REGISTRATION NUMBER 22590 PEST CONTROL PRODUCTS ACT

READ THE LABEL BEFORE USING

DITCHLING CORPORATION LIMITED
P.O BOX 395,

DON MILLS ON, M3C 2S7

NET CONTENTS: Litres

GENERAL:

A READY TO USE FORMULATION OF THE INSECTICIDE PROPOXUR FOR RAPID
KNOCKDOWN AND KILL OF ADULT MOSQUITOES AND BLACK FLIES IN OUTDOOR
AREAS.  MAINTAINS THE KILLING EFFICIENCY AT LOW TEMPERATURES.

DIRECTIONS

READ AND UNDERSTAND THE DIRECTIONS FOR THE FOGGER BEING USED. 
Fill the insecticide tank of the fogger as directed.  For best
results in smaller areas, apply a dense fog when the air is calm 
Allow the fog to drift over the area to be treated to contact as



many insects as possible.  Fog while moving away from the area
being treated.  Apply the fog to envelop completely the area
being treated, contacting as many insects as possible.  The best
time to fog is when most of the Mosquitoes or Blackflies are
actively flying; that is evening or early morning; at this time
there is generally little wind and rising air currents are at a
minimum.  Larger areas will be covered more easily if
applications are made when the winds are light and at right
angles to the wind.  Under these conditions, fog will drift
approximately 90 metres downwind.  Allow the fog to dissipate
before occupying the treated area.

Application should be at the rate of 30 mL FOG OIL #1 per
100 square metres of area being treated.

MAINTENANCE OF FOGGING EQUIPMENT:

Flush fogging equipment immediately after use.  A few minutes
spent in proper equipment maintenance will reduce problems. 
Procedure for portable foggers: Dyna Fog, Swingfog, Fogmaster:

1. Drain fogger insecticide tank.
2. Pour 250 mL Ditchling Fogger Flushing Solvent into

insecticide tank.
3. Replace insecticide tank cap and "rock" fogger to loosen any

residue.
4. Start machine outdoors, and fog until tank is empty.
5. Loosen insecticide cap to relieve pressure.
6. Remove insecticide filter and rinse in Fogger Flushing

Solvent.

PRECAUTIONS:  May be harmful if swallowed.  KEEP OUT OF REACH OF
CHILDREN.  Avoid inhalation or skin contact.  Wash thoroughly
after using. Do not contaminate feed or food and do not apply to
croplands.  Avoid contamination of animal feeding areas, such as
pastures and other foraging areas. Do not contaminate water
supplies, streams, lakes or ponds.  Do not use as an indoor space
spray.  Do not apply to animals or humans.

DO NOT FOG WHERE HUMANS OR ANIMALS ARE DIRECTLY DOWNWIND OF THE
TREATMENT [ WITHIN 100 METRES ].  Toxic to bees.  Do not treat
plants directly.  Do not reuse empty container.

DISPOSAL:  Follow provincial instructions for any required
cleaning of the container prior to its disposal.  Make the empty
container unsuitable for further use.  Dispose of the container
in accordance with provincial requirements.  For information on
the disposal of unused, unwanted product and the cleanup of
spills, contact the regional office of Conservation and
Protection, Environment Canada.



FIRST AID:  Danger.  This product contains petroleum distillates. 
If swallowed do not induce vomiting.  Seek medical attention
immediately.  If patient is unconscious give them air.  Do not
give anything by mouth to an unconscious person.  If on skin,
remove contaminated clothing and wash skin thoroughly with soap
and water.  If in eyes flush with water for 5-10 minutes and
obtain medical attention immediately.

TOXICOLOGICAL INFORMATION:  Propoxur is a cholinesterase
inhibitor.  Atropine is antidotal.  Do not give Morphine.  Watch
for pulmonary edema, which may develop in serious cases of
poisoning even after 12 hours.  At first sign of pulmonary edema,
the patient should be placed in an oxygen tent and treated
symptomatically.

NOTICE TO USER:  This control product is to be used only in
accordance with the directions on this label.  It is an offence
under the Pest Control Products Act to use a control product
under unsafe conditions.

NOTICE TO BUYER:  Seller's guarantee shall be limited to the
terms set out on the label and subject thereto.  The buyer
assumes the risk to persons or property arising from the use or
handling of this product and accepts the product on that
condition.
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This label transcript service is offered by the Pest Management
Regulatory Agency to provide efficient searching for label
information.  This service and this information do not replace
the official hard-copy label.  The PMRA does not provide any
guarantee or assurance that the information obtained through this
service is accurate, current or correct, and is therefore not
liable for any loss resulting, directly or indirectly, from
reliance upon this service.
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